
Board Adopts Amendments Reducing Volatile Organic Material Emissions 

On May 3, 2012, the Illinois Pollution Control Board adopted amendments to Part 223 of the 
Board’s regulations addressing volatile organic material (VOM) emissions from various 
consumer products and aerosol coatings.  On July 13, 2011, the Illinois Environmental Protection 
Agency (IEPA) filed the proposal, which is docketed as In the Matter of:  Standards and 
Limitations for Organic Material Emissions for Area Sources:  Amendments to 35 Ill. Adm. 
Code Part 223, (R12-8). 

Specifically, the amendments to Part 223 “include limits in percent VOM by weight for adhesive 
removers, contact adhesives, non-aerosol antistatic products, electrical cleaners, engine 
degreasers, fabric refreshers, footwear or leather care products, graffiti removers, hair styling 
products, shaving gels, and wood cleaners.”  The amendments to the existing Architectural and 
Industrial Maintenance rule clarify it and simplify compliance. 

Opinions and orders of the Board, hearing transcripts, and other documents in rulemaking 
records are posted on the Board’s Web site and may be downloaded from the Web without 
charge.  Hard copies may be obtained from the Clerk’s office upon payment of reproduction fees 
as prescribed by Section 6 of the Freedom of Information Act [5 ILCS 140/6].  The Clerk of the 
Board’s address is: 

Pollution Control Board 
James R. Thompson Center 
100 W. Randolph Street, Suite 11-500 
Chicago, IL 60601 


